In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · AU creates Judson Leadership Center
- · Summer School 2011/Financial Aid
- · Please Check Your Quarantined Email Box

General Announcements

- · Arabian Nights!
- · Tickets Available for 'A Streetcar Named Desire'
- · Art Therapist (Speaker) on AU Campus!
- · Poder Weekend
- Team Trivia at Herrick Library
- · MFA Thesis Show Opening-Morgan Higby
- · MFA Thesis Show Opening-Mahlon Huston
- · Susquehanna String Band Returns to Alfred
- · Concert: The Sexy Pitches
- · AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship
- · Student Senate Meeting Minutes 4/6/2011
- · Wanted: Community Carillon Students
- · Bold Christianity: Can I Talk to God?
- · Print Management Training
- · Summer Classes at AU
- · What I Know Wednesday: Jams, Jellies and Hot Fudge Too!

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY 6:00 Friday Night Hikes 7:00 Silence = Violence Poetry Slam Night 7:30 Monday, April 11 Holocaust History: Survivors' Stories 8:00 AU Presents 'Streetcar Named Desire' • 2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/ Seidlin TOMORROW 9:00 Outdoor Track Away vs. Mt. Union - 9am- 4pm 12:00 Men's Tennis Home vs. Ithaca - Noon 1:00 Women's Softball Home at Hornell High School vs. Ithaca - 1pm Men's Tennis Away vs. RIT - 1pm Men's Tennis Away vs. RIT - 1pm 3:00 Spring Student Recital Women's Lacrosse Away vs. Nazareth - 1pm 6:00 Arabian Nights	- 1		
7:00 Silence = Violence Silence = Violence Poetry Slam Night 7:30 Monday, April 11 Holocaust History: Survivors' Stories 8:00 AU Presents 'Streetcar Named Desire' • 2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/ Seidlin vs. Mt. Union - 9am- 4pm Men's Tennis Home vs. Ithaca - Noon 1:00 Women's Softball Home at Hornell High School vs. Ithaca - 1pm Men's Tennis Away vs. RIT - 1pm Men's Tennis Away vs. RIT - 1pm 3:00 Spring Student Recital	TODAY	TOMORROW	SUNDAY
6:00 Arabian Nights	6:00 Friday Night Hikes 7:00 Silence = Violence Silence = Violence Poetry Slam Night 7:30 Monday, April 11 Holocaust History: Survivors' Stories 8:00 AU Presents 'Streetcar Named Desire' • 2011 Senior Class Gift	9:00 Outdoor Track Away vs. Mt. Union - 9am- 4pm 12:00 Men's Tennis Home vs. Ithaca - Noon 1:00 Women's Softball Home at Hornell High School vs. Ithaca - 1pm Men's Lacrosse Home vs. Elmira - 1pm Women's Lacrosse Away vs. Nazareth -	1:00 Women's Lacrosse Away vs. RIT - 1pm Women's Softball Home at Hornell High Sch. vs. Utica - 1pm Men's Tennis Away vs. RIT - 1pm
		6:00 Arabian Nights	

7:00 Thesis Show Opening Reception	
8:00 Team Trivia at Herrick Library	
AU Presents 'Streetcar Named Desire'	
Team Trivia at Herrick Library	

AU creates Judson Leadership Center

I am pleased to announce Alfred University will create the Beth Robinson Judson Leadership Center as a tribute to Beth Judson, an alumna, a trustee, and a founding member of the Women's Leadership Center Advisory Board. The Judson Leadership Center will open at the start of the fall 2011 semester.

Beth and her husband Jim Judson died Oct. 26, 2010, when the small plane in which they were flying crashed.

As a University, we wanted to find a fitting memorial to Beth, who was a leader in many ways -- as a ceramic engineer, as a trustee, and as an advocate for our women students, particularly those in science and engineering.

More than a year before Beth's death, I had an opportunity to talk with her about expanding the leadership opportunities at the University for all students, something she enthusiastically endorsed.

The Judson Leadership Center will encompass the Women's Leadership Center; the Gary Horowitz Leadership Development Program, which is an offshoot of the Gary Horowitz Service Learning program administered by the Career Development Center; and the Saxon Sidekicks, a unique mentoring program developed this year by Hannah Certis, a senior who completed an internship in my office. We believe the Judson Leadership Center is a fitting tribute to Beth Judson -- a friend, a colleague, a mentor and a leader.

Link: Alfred University creates Judson Leadership Center

Submitted by: Kathy Woughter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer School 2011/Financial Aid

If you plan to take summer classes at AU and are a current financial aid recipient, we are providing you the following information to help you determine if you may have financial aid eligibility applicable to summer enrollment.

Attachment: Fin Aid / Summer School 2011

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Please Check Your Quarantined Email Box

Recently, campus community members have been reporting that legitimate emails from off-campus email addresses have increasingly been bounced back to the sender and not being received on campus. This observation coincides with an increase in the number of blacklisted Yahoo, Hotmail, AOL, and Road Runner email servers.

ITS is continuing to look at email solutions that will best serve the campus community. In those efforts, we have recently made changes that will allow more emails to be quarantined at

http://antispam.alfred.ed.... We are hopeful that these changes will ultimately allow more legitimate emails to be delivered to our campus users, while providing some level of protection from spam and scam emails.

With this in mind, it is very important to frequently check your quarantined email. Please follow the directions on the attached sheet. This informational attachment also provides details on how to permanently "whitelist" an email address, so that it can be delivered without going through quarantine.

A general note about spam

Spam is not only an inconvenience, but also poses an information security risk. Increasingly sophisticated phishing scams have been successful in deceiving users (both on and off-campus) to provide login credentials to remote hackers. Please, never provide your login credentials, regardless of how legitimate an email request appears.

Spam is a resource-intensive problem for institutions of higher education, in that 8 out of 10 emails that hit our campus servers are spam. It is important to understand that the recent Epsilon security breach http://searchsecurity.tec... (which affected a number of very large banking and financial institutions, including TIAA-CREF) may place more importance on our ability to filter spam from legitimate emails.

If you have further questions please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 871-2222.

Attachment: Instructions for checking quarantined email

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Arabian Nights!

Middle Eastern Dance Organization presents Arabian Nights!

Saturday 6 p.m. in Holmes Auditorium!

Student Admission \$2!

Submitted by: Jonathan Ugalde

back to top Send Email Reminder

Tickets Available for 'A Streetcar Named Desire'

Skip the line and skip the wait. Performing Arts will be selling tickets for 'A Streetcar Named Desire' all week.

Stop by the Mobile Box Office on Powell's second floor from 11:45 a.m. to 1:15 p.m. to buy your tickets for this week's production. Already reserved your tickets? You can pick them up at the table as well!

Don't delay, secure your ticket in advance!

Submitted by: Performing Arts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Art Therapist (Speaker) on AU Campus!

Impromptu art therapy guest!

In RARE occasion, a practicing art therapist and faculty member from Nazareth College will be on the Alfred University Campus at 2 p.m. this Friday, April 8, to speak about her experiences in the art therapy field and answer any questions potential pursuers of the field may have.

Signs of the specific location in Powell will be posted up the morning of (Friday, April 8).

Bring your questions!

"What is art therapy?": the marriage of art and psychology in which art is used to diagnose psychological abnormalities or disorders and/or help patients work through said abnormalities or disorders.

Did you know: Alfred University can prepare you for an art therapy graduate degree (which is what is necessary to become a certified art therapist)? All you need is 12 Credits of Psychology classes (Intro. to Psych., Abnormal Psych., and Cognitive Development OR Social Development) and 18 Credits of Studio Art classes (varied). For more info on this, see:

http://www.alfred.edu/aca...

AND

http://www.arttherapy.org...

Submitted by: Victor Franco

back to top Send Email Reminder

Poder Weekend

This weekend, April 8-10, is Poder Latino's annual Poder weekend full of FREE fun.

On Friday Night there will be a party in the Knight Club from 10 p.m.-2 a.m. On Saturday there will be a pool party in McLane from 3-6 p.m. with free snacks and admission, and on Sunday from 2-5 p.m. in the Kenyon Allen rooms in Powell, there will be a Pinata Workshop.

Feel free to stop by for some fun this weekend presented to you by Poder Latino.

Attachment: poder_weekend_poster_copy.pdf

Submitted by: Akeem Caballero

back to top Send Email Reminder

Team Trivia at Herrick Library

Put on your thinking cap and bring your friends to Herrick Library on Saturday night for Team Trivia!

Team Trivia is a friendly competition, with music and entertainment by our host, Mike Allen, and prizes for the winning teams.

When: Saturday, April 9, 8 - 10 p.m. Where: Herrick Library BookEnd

Link: **Team Trivia Poster**Submitted by: Ellen Bahr

back to top Send Email Reminder

MFA Thesis Show Opening-Morgan Higby

Saturday, April 9, 7 p.m. Fosdick-Nelson Gallery, Harder Hall Morgan Higby-Flowers, Electronic Integrated Arts Scott Kreider, Sculpture/Dimensional Studies Santiago Unda, Electronic Integrated Arts

Everyone Welcome!

Submitted by: Linda White

back to top Send Email Reminder

MFA Thesis Show Opening-Mahlon Huston

Mahlon Huston, "The Road, The Marquee, The Beacon," is an installation composed of wooden sculptures with kinetic light elements. As an art work it offers a refined tension inviting the viewer to transcend the factual condition of the sculpture and move into the junction between time, space and thought. All welcome.

Saturday, April 9, 7 - 9 p.m., 5 W. Dyke St., Wellsville. (Other times by appointment: MJH5@alfred.edu)

Submitted by: Linda White

back to top Send Email Reminder

Susquehanna String Band Returns to Alfred

Next week the Susquehanna String Band will be at AU for a three-day residency. The band, comprised of Rick Bunting, Dan Duggan, and John Kirk perform a wonderful program of traditional music and will be doing workshops in music and dance classes.

A number of events are of interest to the University and surrounding community:

Thursday 4/14 Noon--Bergren Forum--Nevins

Friday 4/15 11:20 a.m.--Open Jam Session in Miller--bring your guitars, madolines, fiddles,

pennywhistles or voices and join in the fun! 302 Miller

Also 4/15 p.m. Dance class 300 Miller

7 p.m. Concert- David Howe Auditorium, Wellsville Library

Saturday 4/16 Concert- 7 p.m. Alfred Seventh Day Baptist Church-

All events are free and open to the community.

Link: http://susquehannastringband.com/

Submitted by: Luanne Crosby

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert: The Sexy Pitches

The Sexy Pitches, Alfred's premier all-female a cappella group, will be presenting an all-new repertoire this Sunday, April 10, in Susan Howell Hall at 7 p.m. The performance will feature all-new songs arranged by Alfred's own Sara Egan and will include an appearance by the Acafellas.

Come support your fellow students at this FREE concert.

Submitted by: Performing Arts

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship

Scholarship - School of Engineering majors (one scholarship) and Elementary Education (Pre-K-6th grade) majors (one scholarship). Application deadline is Friday, April 15, 2011

New York State residents (residing in one of the Home Bureau's chapter counties), United States citizens, and full-time undergraduates --- you may wish to consider applying for the 2011-12 AU/New York State Federation of Home Bureaus, Inc., scholarship.

Open the attachment for more details and application.

Attachment: Scholarship Application and Details

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Minutes 4/6/2011

Student Senate Meeting Minutes and Attendance for 4/6/2011 attached

Attachment: Student_Senate_Meeting_Minutes_04-06-2011.doc

Attachment: Attendance_2010-20112.xls

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Wanted: Community Carillon Students

University Carillonneur Laurel Buckwalter is seeking interested community members who would like to learn to play the carillon. A background of some kind in music is required. Free lessons will be given. Please contact her at **fbuckwal@alfred.edu** or 587.8090.

Submitted by: Laurel Buckwalter

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bold Christianity: Can I Talk to God?

Can I Talk to God?
Do you have Needs, Don't have all the answers?
This is an Open Door Opportunity to have your needs Prayed for!
Kenyon Allen 7 p.m. 4.4.1
Nevins Theater 7p.m. 4.10.11
Come and Talk With God
Sponosred by BASIC (Brothers and Sisters in Christ)

Submitted by: Brothers and Sisters in Christ

back to top Send Email Reminder

Print Management Training

ITS is pleased to offer an overview of AU's upcoming Student Print Management Program. In addition to explaining several aspects of the program, this session will offer environmentally friendly printing tips and suggestions for students, faculty, and staff.

The workshop will be held on Wednesday, April 13 from 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. in the Training Center in Howell Hall.

All students, faculty, and staff are welcome to attend. For more information, please visit AU's Print Management Web page.

Link: AU Print Management

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer Classes at AU

Consider taking classes here in warm, sunny Alfred this summer!

The Summer Class Schedule is available on BannerWeb: https://banweb.alfred.edu. A "quick-reference" list of classes is attached. (Please note two recent changes to the schedule: SOCI 110 has been cancelled, and ELEC 220 has been added.)

Summer registration began March 14 and will continue until classes begin, but it is wise to register as early as possible to reserve a place in the class(es) of your choice.

Visit the Summer School Web site for information about registration, tuition, housing, and other details. Copies of the Summer Schedule Booklet are available at the Student Service Center, the Mail Room, and the Office of Summer Programs in Carnegie.

Please direct questions about registration and payment to the Student Service Center and questions about financial aid to the Financial Aid Office.

If you have general questions about Summer Sessions and/or non-art summer courses please contact the Office of Summer Programs at 607.871.2612 or via e-mail to **summerpro@alfred.edu**.

Questions about summer art courses may be directed to the School of Art & Design at 607.871.2412 or via e-mail to **johnsonc@alfred.edu**.

We hope to see you here on campus this summer!

Link: Summer Sessions Website

Attachment: **Updated Summer Course List**

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

What I Know Wednesday: Jams, Jellies and Hot Fudge Too!

Come hear the Village Farm's Linda Shinaman Handville talk about her family's fabulous hot fudge and other sweet confections! 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. at the WLC on Wednesday, April 13.

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews